
   

 

 

 

March 19, 2014 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN/SEWER COMMISSION 

 

 

 

7:00 p.m. - MEETING CONVENED 

 

- Roll call 

- Reading and acceptance of minutes from previous  

meeting  

- February 26, 2014 

- March 5, 2014 

- March 11, 2014 

 

7:05 p.m. - Commander Leo David Agnew 

- Presentation of Certificate of Acknowledgement to the town 

in becoming a Purple Heart Town 

 

7:15 p.m. - Introduce new firefighter/EMT Edward Flanagan 

 

7:30 p.m. - NEW BUSINESS 

 

- Update on Regional Dispatch Project 

 

- Consider accepting the following Summer Concert Series 

Donations on behalf of the town 

o Committee to elect Harriette Chandler - $250.00 

o American Alarm - $250.00 

o Webster First - $250.00 

o Janet Such in Memorial to M. Morazzini - $50.00 

 

- Consider accepting donations received by the Library 

Trustees, deposited in their Revolving Fund,  from 

payments for lost or damaged books and other materials, 

donations for the use of printers and copier and donations 

to support the general needs of the library in the amount of 

$1,900.23; $443.89 in support of the Adopt-a-Magazine fund 

drive and donations given in memory of loves ones in the 

amount of $100.00 on behalf of the town 

 

- Acknowledgement of February 2014 Grant Report 

 



- Acknowledge receipt of PILOT payment from the 

Department of Conservation & Recreation in the amount of 

$642,130.36 

 

- Acknowledge receipt of Notice from the Department of 

Housing & Community Development that the Town of West 

Boylston’s Housing Production Plan has been approved 

 

- Consider issuing a Proclamation to officially declare April 

8, 2014 Equal Pay Day in West Boylston 

 

- Consider signing Lease with D&S Realty for space at 127 

Hartwell Street for the town’s Senior Center 

 

- Consider request from Dartmouth Select Board to support a 

modification within the state tax classification to expand the 

small business tax exemption 

 

- Consider request from the Alzheimer’s Association 

Massachusetts/New Hampshire Chapter to ride through 

West Boylston during their 18
th

 annual Ride to End 

Alzheimer’s event on July 12, 2014 

 

7:45 p.m. - MEETINGS, INVITATIONS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

- Beginning April 1 Republic Services will begin a Sharps 

Mail Back Program in the Town of West Boylston 

- Professional Certification has been awarded to Town 

Administrator Leon A. Gaumond, Jr. by Small Town 

Administrators of Massachusetts 

- March 26, 2014, 7:00 – Planning Board public hearing on 

proposed changes to the Zoning Bylaws to include a Medical 

Marijuana Overlay District Bylaw for the purpose of 

providing placement of Registered Marijuana Dispensaries 

in accordance with the Humanitarian Medical Use of 

Marijuana Act in Business & Industrial Districts 

 

7:50 p.m. - FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS  

 

8:00 p.m. - ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING 


